
PE Week 
November 11

th
-15

th
 

Week 5

 

Thursday, November 14
th
 

at 6:30pm (Hall)  
Week 5 

 

Advanced Notice: 
Final Assemblies (Hall) 
R-2:     5/12/19  1:40pm 
Yr 3-7: 6/12/19  1:40pm 
 
 

2020 class placement planning has begun. 
Class teachers are working through what the 
combinations and model will be for the new 
school year. The number of students we 
have will help determine the model we will 
adopt for 2020. We are currently working on 
11 mainstream classes for next year and 2 
Special Classes. A number of considera-
tions are made when students are placed in 
respective classes – teacher professional 
judgement, social development of the child, 
friendships, funding and finally, if we are 
able to, parent requests. Once the process 
has been completed we will aim to an-
nounce class configurations in the next 
school newsletter. At this point, class visits 
are set for Friday of Week 8.   
 

Panel Process Conclusion 
I am pleased to announce that the Panel 
process for the Early Years teaching positon 
has come to a conclusion. Congratulations 
to Kate Videon who has won an ongoing 
position at Aberfoyle Hub R-7 School. I wish 
Kate every success in her career and I am 
sure she will be a great asset to Aberfoyle 
Hub R-7 School. 
 

Road Rules 
Just a quick reminder to all Parents and 
Caregivers that we ask all drivers to please 
adhere to the rules of the road. Please make 
sure you park in the correct areas as 
marked on roads. We are having some is-
sues still around double parking and parking 
in the cul de sac at the back of the school. 
Our concern around this is the danger and 
risks we are creating for our children. Please 
park away in the correct areas.  
 

Colour Run 
Congratulations to everyone who helped 
make the Colour Run such a great success. 
I would like to thank the community for sup-
porting this fun activity and all who support-
ed Rachael Hewlett and SRC in making the 
day a special one. Rachael is in the process 
of finalising things for the Colour Run and 

will provide a write-up of the day, including 
what we raised and any prizes going out, 
in our next school newsletter. 
 

Tas Ktenidis 
Principal 
 

SPORT News  
Uniforms/Equipment 
All outstanding uniforms and equipment 
should have been returned by now. As per 
policy, families will be invoiced $50 for re-
placement of uniforms (if not returned and 
in good condition).  
 

2020 Membership Forms 
Forms for all 2020 sports will be distribut-
ed to interested students during Week 7. 
 

Pedal Prix Fundraiser 
Kyton Fundraiser forms went out to all 
families this week. Orders are due no later 
than 9am on Thursday, November 28

th
, 

to the Front Office, and collection of the 
orders is from the Multi-Purpose Room on 
Tuesday, December 10

th
. Additional forms 

are available from the Front Office. Please 
contact Brad Walters for more information. 
 

Cricket 
Our Season started with the Lightning  
Carnival on the first Saturday of Term 4. 
Aberfoyle Hub performed well for the first 
hit out of the term. We played 3 games, 
finishing 4

th
 out of 14 teams. Points were 

scored for runs and wickets across all 3 
games. Aiden J, Jack D and Lucas S bat-
ted well and Emma J, Jack D, Aiden J and 
Rhys J took multiple wickets. Although we 
lost the first game against St Peters Lu-
theran by 28 runs, the team played well 
and showed a great improvement in field-
ing. Best with the bat was Aiden J. Parker 
S also batted well. Wickets were shared 
amongst 6 players. In a close second 
game, playing Hawthorndene, both teams 
scored the same amount of runs but we 
ended up losing a few more wickets. Best 
with the bat were Jax B and Tyson D. Best 
with the ball was Emma J with 2 wickets.  
 

Sarah Magnusson, Deputy Principal 
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Vacation Care Bookings 
With the summer holidays fast approaching, Vacation Care Bookings for OSHC are now open! There will be much  
excitement to be had with activities such as the Mitcham movies, Woodhouse, Big VAC Out (40 bookings max.) and 
much, more - spaces will fill up fast. Please return forms as soon as possible to secure your desired dates and activi-
ties. We urge parents and caregivers to return booking forms by the end of Week 8 to ensure your preferences are 
met. (Forms are available from the front office or the OSHC building. They can be distributed via email by request).   
 

Policies 
We would like to remind parents that 15 children are required to attend the service in order for the service to open on 
any given day. OSHC is required to give 5 business days’ notice prior to closure on a Pupil Free Day, School Closure 
Day, or Vacation Care Day. As such, parents are required to give 5 business days’ notice for cancellations on a Pupil 
Free Day, School Closure Day, or Vacation Care Day to ensure minimum numbers are met unless there is a medical 
exemption. Full versions of these policies can be located on our website at:  
http://www.ahs.sa.edu.au/   Parent Info  Day to Day  OSHC 
 

Accounts 
If you have not used the service within the previous 14 weeks and are intending to attend Vacation Care, please notify 
OSHC staff so that your ceased enrolment can be re-activated manually. 
 

Fee increases 
We would like to remind families that set fee increases for next year come into place at the start of the December/
January School Holidays/Vacation Care. These new rates are noted below and will also be available on the website 
after our next update:  
 

 
 

Parent Suggestions 

OSHC is open to parent/caregiver suggestions/feedback. Our ‘Parent and Caregiver Suggestion Box’ is more visibly 
located in front of the roll. If parents have confidential suggestions, place them in an envelope in the box or directly in 
the OSHC Director’s Office. We would like to thank parents for all feedback given so far. We are working towards using 
the information to benefit the OSHC service and community by making positive changes within the service.  
 

Donations 
OSHC would like to thank families for their donations. We appreciate all donations, the impact they have on the quality 
of entertainment we have available and variety of options that they allow us to program for the children. If people would 
like to donate goods/games/activities, please bring them to OSHC during office hours (7:00-9:00 or 15:00–18:30).  
 

Haircuts 
OSHC offers a professional haircutting service as a fundraising activity for the low fee of $10 per haircut. The money 
raised through this fundraising service will be going towards a new laptop for the service.  
 

New Staff Members 
OSHC would like to welcome its two newest staff members Olivia Sterk and Trystan Perry. Olivia has a range of expe-
rience and currently works with the school as an SSO. Trystan has recently finished his teaching degree and has a 
background in music tuition and event supervising. We are looking forward to having them at the service and welcome 
families to come and meet them during before and after school care in the coming weeks.  
 

Additional Business 
OSHC would like to remind families that, although the school and OSHC work very closely together to benefit the com-
munity, we are separate entities. We would like to remind families that if there is any update in personal information, 
children’s medical information, or other important matters this information must be given to both the school and OSHC, 
or permission must be given for the school and OSHC to cross-share such information. With the new-year fast         
approaching, please ensure that personal information and children’s enrolment information is up-to-date.  
 

OSHC will be closed between December 20
th

 2019 and January 6
th

 2020 for the Christmas Break 
 

To book, simply call: 0401 121 644, OR  Email: dl.0536.oshc@schools.sa.edu.au, OR Drop in and say Hi!   
The Aberfoyle Hub OSHC Team & Amber-Marie Spencer (OSHC Director)  

2020 Fees for Aberfoyle Hub R-7 School OSHC 

Before 
School 
Care 

After 
School 
Care 
  

After School 
Care Early 
Dismissal 
(EF) 

Pupil Free/ 
School Closure/ 
Vacation Care 
  

Home Day 

Pupil Free Excursion/ 
Incursion 
VAC Excursion/
Incursion 

Pupil Free/School Closure/ 
Vacation Care 
 

Half Day 

$16 $26 $31 $60 $65 $36 

http://www.ahs.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.0536.oshc@schools.sa.edu.au


OSHC VACATION CARE PROGRAM 



OSHC VACATION CARE PROGRAM 



 

CANTEEN News 

Lunch Orders                                           
Reminder: With the end of the year fast approaching, the canteen is starting to run down stock. For those  
families who do not use QkR, but place lunch orders through the classroom lunch box, please give a second choice in 
case your first choice is not available. 
 

Christmas Donut Order 
Orders for Christmas donuts will go out in Week 7. These donuts are made fresh by Flagstaff Hill 
Baker’s Pantry. Please help us support our local baker. Orders can be placed online through QkR, 
or via the classroom lunch box. 
 

Canteen Helpers Wanted 
We thank all our wonderful canteen volunteers for the help they have given us this year. We are in need of  volunteers 
for our 2020 roster. If you can assist in any way, your time and commitment would be very much appreciated. 
Without volunteers, it would be very difficult to run our Hub Grub on-site canteen. Please remember that in order to 
volunteer at the school you must have a current screening clearance (through DHS - Department of Human Services) 
and a RAN (Responding to Abuse and Neglect) training for volunteers certificate.   
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

2020 CANTEEN HELPERS 
 

Attention: Canteen Manager 
 
Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………..  Telephone No.:  ……………………. 
 

Eldest Child’s Name: ………………………………………………………………………....   Room No.:  ………………….… 
 

Please circle what suits you best: 
 

  Monday      Tuesday      Wednesday       Thursday        Friday  
  

  Weekly       Fortnightly        Monthly         Special Days 
 

Thank you for your support,  
 

Trish Brewer & Andrea Thain 
Canteen Managers 



Of Interest 

8/11 R - 7 Assembly: Remembrance Day 10:50am (Hall)  

11-15/11 PE Week 

14/11 
CASUAL DAY (Sports theme); Rooms 17 & 19 Excursion;  
Music Showcase 6:30pm (Hall) 

15/11 
Grounds & Facilities Meeting 8am (Admin); 
1

st 
Kindy Transition Visit & Info Session 9-10:30am;  

R-3 Assembly 10:50am (Multipurpose Room) 

18/11 Sports Committee Meeting 6:30pm (Staff Room)  

19/11 OSHC Committee Meeting 6:45pm (Staff Room)  

22/11 
2

nd
 Kindy Transition Visit 9-11am;  

Canteen Committee Meeting 2pm (Staff Room); 4-7 Assembly 10:50am (Hall)  

26/11 Finance Committee Meeting 5:30pm (Staff Room); 

27/11 Rooms 5 & 6 Excursion; Courtyard  Capers 3-6pm (Courtyard & MP Room);  
Governing Council Meeting 7pm (Staff Room)  

29/11 3
rd

 Kindy Transition Visit 9am-1:30pm 

DIARY DATES: November 

LOST PROPERTY 
 
Please check the lost property bin, classroom areas and 
general-use areas within the school for any items that 
may have been misplaced during the term.  
 

The lost property bin is located in Unit 1 corridor. 
 

Ensuring that all of your child’s belongings are clearly labelled will facilitate the return 
of lost items to them. 


